
Tuesday, June 20, 2017 – 12:00 p.m. 
Boardroom, Administration Office

Present:   G. Buri, M. Sefton (Alternate) 
 M. Gustafson, M. Casavant 

  Regrets:  P. Bartlette (Chair), G. Kruck 

1. CALL TO ORDER

The Education Committee Meeting was called to order at 11:58 a.m. by Acting Committee Chair George 
Buri. 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The agenda was approved as circulated. 

3. PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MINUTES FOR INFORMATION PURPOSES ONLY

The Minutes of Mach 14, 2017 were received as information. 

4. COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS

A) Confidential Report – In-Camera Discussion

The Committee reviewed a draft confidential document.  Dr. Marc Casavant, Superintendent, and 
Mr. Mathew Gustafson, Assistant Superintendent, provided further information and answered 
Trustee questions.  

5. OTHER COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE MATTERS

A. Sub-Committee Reports - The Committee received as information and reviewed the
following: 

 Aboriginal Education Advisory Committee - June 15, 2017

 Friends of Education Fund Committee – May 23, 2017

6. OPERATIONS INFORMATION

7. NEXT REGULAR MEETING:  TBD, Boardroom.

The meeting adjourned at 1:02 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

P. Bartlette, Chair G. Buri 

G. Kruck M. Sefton (Alternate) 



 
Thursday, June 15, 2017 
2:00 – 3:00 pm 
Division Office Board Room, Admin Office Building 
 
Present:    
Trustee Glen Kruck; Mathew Gustafson, Assistant Superintendent; Randa Nadjiwon Cancade, Brandon 
Friendship Centre; Amie Martin, Aboriginal Education Consultant, Brandon School Division; Janet 
Mousseau, Dakota Ojibway Child and Family Services 

 
Regrets:   
Trustee George Buri; Leah LaPlante, Manitoba Metis Federation; Kevin Tacan, Aboriginal Elder, Brandon 
School Division; Jason Gobeil, City of Brandon; John Mayer, Prairie Mountain Health; Staff Sargent Marc 
Alain, Brandon Police Service 
 
 

 

1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 
The meeting was called to order by Trustee Kruck.  Trustee Kruck welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
The April 20, 2017 minutes were reviewed. Trustee Kruck reviewed the agenda and asked for additional 
items. Indigenous Language Update was added to the agenda. 
  
2. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
Indigenous Language Update  

 The first year of the program has been completed and the following data is currently being 
compiled: 

o Number of students enrolled 
o Grade 
o Attendance comparison 2015/2016 – 2016/2017 
o Asperations before the course started and upon completion of the course 
o Credit completion 
o General Comments 

 With feedback from students and teachers the following changes will be made for the 
2017/2018 school year. 

o The course was previously offered at lunch from for the entire year. It will now be 
offered during the time table on a sememster basis.  

 The teaching positions are currently beings advertised. 

 Enrollment was initially high however it declined. The change in schedule may address this issue. 

 Cree continues to be the most requested language. 

 Late registrations are anticipated, final numbers will be available in September. 
 
 
 
 



Aboriginal Education Advisory Committee Meeting – June 15, 2017 

 
Indigenous Libraries 

 Feedback from the community and the committee has been that there needs to be an increase 
in awareness regarding visibility of Indigenous resources. Also a  system need to be developed 
to identify and organize the resources. 

 Ms. Martin has been working on creating the Indigenous Libraries. 
o BUAPC and BSD have collaborated to devote a budget to the creation of libraires in 4 

schools 
o Ms. Martin has been working with Ms. Chambers, Teacher Librarian to develop a 3 year 

plan.  
o The plan involves sourcing the resources, catalouging and tracking of the resources, 

 visual recognition and signage in the libraries. 
 
Student Coversation Regarding Racism 
The focus for Indigenous learning has been on developing Indigenous Languages, developing Indigenous 
Libraries, Early Literacy and professional development. Therefore is was suggested that this topic be 
brought forward for the fall. Points that were shared to bring forward include: 

 An anti-racism program could be developed over time that is similar to the anti-bullying 
approach 

 Racism is a very individual experience with a spectrum of ways to be approached 
o It is also a healing journey for the individual 

 BUAPC and Brandon University have taken on the topic to research the level of racism in the 
community. As the school system is essentially a reflection of the community, their findings will 
help shape our developing programs.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Trustee Kruck thanked everyone for their attendance.  
 
NEXT REGULAR COMMITTEE MEETING  
TBD 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
G. Kruck 
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Date: Tuesday, May 23, 2017 
11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

Location: Conference Room, Administration Office 

Present: G. Buri (Chairperson), C. Rose, A. McGuire-Holder, P. Buehler, B. Rystephanuk, M. Gustafson and 
E. Jamora 

Regrets: J. Minshull 

Recording: Melanie Smoke-Budach 

Call to Order 

The Friends of Education Fund Committee meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m. by Committee 
Chairperson, Trustee Buri.  

1. Approval of Agenda

Chairperson Buri invited changes/additions to the agenda. No amendments to the agenda. 

Accepted 

2. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes

Chairperson Buri invited changes/additions to the minutes dated Monday, October 17, 2016. No 
amendments to previous minutes. 

Accepted 

3. Financial Report Summary, March 31, 2017 – E. Jamora
Attachment #1

E. Jamora reviewed the Financial Report as of March 31, 2017. As per the Committee’s previous request, 
E. Jamora reported letters were distributed to all School Principals regarding their Friends of Education 
Fund balance. The letters were distributed at the Division Leadership Team, January 2017. 

Accepted 



 
4.  Charitable receipts donation amount, $10  – E. Jamora 
 

E. Jamora requested to have the charitable receipt donation amount increased from $10 to $20. 
Justification for the increase: additional resources required to process receipts for a growing Division.  
E. Jamora informed the Committee of one scenario where hundreds of receipts were issued for a School’s 
Walk-A-Thon. The Committee engaged in a discussion regarding the effects of increasing the donation 
amount. The Committee agreed the amount of $10 was outdated and accepted E. Jamora’s request to 
have the charitable receipt donation amount increased to $20. 

   
Accepted 

 
5. Access to designated funds by School Principals – E. Jamora 
  

E. Jamora presented a question from School Principals regarding designated funds (playgrounds), “would it 
be possible to access the designated funds for other school projects, such as breakfast program, when they 
are no longer fundraising for a playground?” A discussion around reporting, transparency and responsibility 
occurred. The Committee agreed the decision did not clearly lie with one group; as such, the funds should 
remain as designated funds. The Committee also agreed existing new playgrounds might require updates, 
changes or replacements in the future. E. Jamora agreed to notify the five principals of the Committee’s 
decision. 
 
Accepted 
 

6. Basketball Shooting Machine – E. Jamora 
  
 E. Jamora distributed the Project Designated Request Form - Basketball Shooting Machine, dated January 

13, 2016, and recapped the original project request for the Committee. The fundraising timeframe of the 
project was January 2016 to April 2016 with a fundraising goal of $10,000. The Committee approved the 
project as per the application submitted. E. Jamora updated the Committee, the basketball-shooting 
machine had been purchased for Vincent Massey not through Friends of Education Funds but by a single 
individual. As such, Vincent Massey had entered into a contract whereby they have become indebted to the 
purchaser. The Committee agreed the guidelines for the project request were not followed. The Committee 
also unanimously agreed the timeframe of the original project had expired. The Committee requested to 
have a new application submitted for the Basketball Shooting Machine. The Office of the Secretary-
Treasurer will inform Principal McMillan of the Committee’s decision.   

 
Accepted. 
 

7. Friends of Education Merchandise: Generic Package – M. Smoke-Budach 
  

M. Smoke-Budach displayed the merchandise that is available in the Friends of Education Generic Package. 
The package is available to all schools / individuals who are fundraising in the Brandon School Division and 
can be reserved by contacting the Office of the Secretary-Treasurer.  
 
 Accepted 

  



8. Retired Teachers Association – Chairperson G. Buri
Attachment #2

Chairperson Buri read a reply letter from the Westman Retired Educator’s Association (WREA) to the 
Committee. He advised he would continue to extend the invitation to WREA when the Friends of 
Education Fund Committee reconvenes in the Fall of 2017. For new committee members M. Gustafson 
recapped the programs that used the Friends of Education Fund: 

 100% of all donations go directly towards the students; all administrative costs are covered by
Brandon School Division.

 There have been 389 donors to Friends of Education Fund in the last two years.

 Over $319,000 has supported students in the last two years.

 27 scholarships and awards were administered through Friends of Education Fund to support
the postsecondary goals of 229 graduates.

 4 playgrounds have been completed through Friends of Education Fund, which support both
local school populations and their community.

 4 major school projects have been completed over the last two years.

 The Friends of Education Fund has assisted 2 high schools with a breakfast program to feed
students in need.

Accepted 

9. Plans for 2017-2018  – Chairperson G. Buri

The Committee discussed the need to increase awareness for the Friends of Education Fund within the 
Brandon School Division, suggestions: 

- Send Friends of Education pamphlets home with students in the new school year 
- Advertise in school newsletters 
- Snapshot postcards (2-3 reasons, how to donate) 
- BSD website, Friends of Education, 3-4 items that have occurred through the year 

Accepted 

Adjournment and Confirmation of Next Meeting: 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  Next Meeting: October, 2017 
11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
Administration Office 

Respectfully submitted, 

_____________________________________ 
George Buri, Chairperson 
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